
From: Barry Nelson  
Sent: Monday, March 24, 2025 9:40 PM 
To: Kitteringham, Kimberley , Gold, Laura ,  
Cc: Clerks Public; Alex Beduz; Evelin; Valerie Burke; Duessa du Plooy; Reid McAlpine; Councillor, Karen 
Rea - Markham; Mayor Scarpitti  
Subject: Request for Distribution of Proposal to Council – March 25th Council Meeting 
 
Dear Madam Clerk, 
 
I respectfully request that the attached proposal titled “Stay of Demolition & Approval of Stabilization 
and Relocation Plan for Munshaw House” be distributed to all Members of Council in advance of 
the Council meeting scheduled for Tuesday, March 25, 2025 at 1:00 PM.  I’ve included some but lack all 
emails. 
 
This proposal seeks a time-limited extension to finalize a stabilization and relocation agreement related 
to the Munshaw House. It includes legal and operational protections for the City, outlines a clear work 
plan, and proposes the redirection of the $300,000 payment from the developer to fund stabilization 
efforts. The contents also include a respectfully submitted addendum analyzing the engineering 
assessment that supported the recommendation for demolition. 
 
Due to the timing of final discussions with the property owner’s representative, I am submitting this 
material the day before Council with their awareness and acknowledgment of the ongoing dialogue. 
 
I will also be making a 5-minute deputation on this matter during the Council meeting and I will be in 
attendance. 
 
Please confirm receipt of this letter and the attached proposal and advise whether it has been circulated 
to Council as requested.  
 
With sincere thanks for your attention,  
 
Barry Nelson 
 
"The Sustainability Team" 
Cultural & Built Heritage Advocate and Specialist 
Resident, Thornhill Heritage District 
 

Professional Contact Information: 

General Manager, CTDP 
Practical Management of Canada Inc. 
www.pmci.ca 
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